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Problem


Enormous Senate ballot papers in the past have intimidated electors into voting by placing a simple number “1” in the box along side one Party or Group. This ties that vote to all the candidates in that Party or Group in the order they appear on the ballot paper and also to the preferences that that Party or Group has registered with the Australian Electoral Commission before the election.





A way you can support individual Indigenous candidates and other candidates whom we know support justice for Indigenous people is to vote “below the line” on the Senate Ballot paper.








Solution


Vote "below the line" for the Senate. To vote below the line, the elector has simply to number all the candidates in any order that they wish. It does take more time in the polling booth and enough care to ensure that no number is repeated and that no candidate is left without a number against their name.





Research the candidates


To vote below the line effectively, you should carry out research before the election to check the credentials of individual candidates and parties.


Go to the polling booth with a clear idea of the candidates to receive your first six votes as this is the number to be elected in each state.


The major parties have not completed the endorsement of all candidates for the Senate.


In the box to the left we list currently available information on Indigenous Senate candidates. Look for updates on ANTaR’s website.





ANTaR’s 2004 Election Kit and Report Card


ANTaR has produced a 2004 Election Kit and Report Card on the Indigenous policies of the major parties.


ANTaR does not endorse any political party but believes the serious issues and uncertainty facing Indigenous Australians at this time demand that we take a strong stand in relation to voting in the 2004 Federal Election based on the research and analysis presented in the 2004 Election Kit. Over the past eight years ANTaR has been consistently critical of the Howard Government and is deeply concerned about current proposals to scrap Indigenous representation and return to mainstream service delivery. The 2004 Election Report Card shows other major parties are strongly opposed to the Coalition's approach of abandoning an independent Indigenous voice, as are Indigenous people, indicating we are at a critical crossroad in national Indigenous affairs policy.


ANTaR recommends YOU SHOULD NOT VOTE FOR COALITION CANDIDATES but direct your vote elsewhere if you are concerned about Indigenous justice and reconciliation.


The ANTaR Election Kit will help you consider the alternatives. It is available online at www.antar.org.au.





Indigenous Senate Candidates NSW


Aden Ridgeway


Currently the only Indigenous person in the Federal Parliament


Aden is on the Democrats NSW Senate ticket.


Aden is a member of ANTaR’s Indigenous Reference Group.


Aden wesite: � HYPERLINK http://www.adenridgeway.com/ ��www.adenridgeway.com/�


There are currently no other Indigenous candidates for the Senate in NSW.


We suggest that you also check out other Senate candidates to see which have strong support for Indigenous justice.





Voting “below the line” in the Senate


Make your vote count for Indigenous Australians
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